
ANNOUNCEMENTS – February 4th                
 

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR are presented to the glory of God in honor of Florence Partin’s 95th birthday, 
given by Joyce Yard. 
 

CHURCH ATTENDANCE 
1-21-24:    8:00 am:  37        10:30 am: 87        Online: 24       Total: 148 
 JAM Sunday School: 7    Adult Sunday School: 6 
 

OUR KNOWN HOSPITALIZED: 

None at this time. 
 

PRAYER CHAIN CRITICAL/NEW: Peggy Burke, Family of Eleanor Cochenour, Ann Dudics, Duke, Sue 
Knudsen, Janet Mooney, Baby Nathan, Teresa Nye, Logan Roberts, Tim Schmidlin, Skylar, Jerry Smith, 
Linda Smith, Greg Wagner, Steve Welling, Arlene Wilbarger. 
 
**To better manage the prayer chain, only critical and new requests will be printed in the weekly announcements.  All ongoing 
requests will be posted in the lounge, and narthex (lobby), and be included in the monthly newsletter.  If you have any additions or 
changes to the prayer chain, please email office@firststjohn.com** 
 

 CALENDAR FOR FEB 4 – FEB 10 

Today  8:00 am - Early Service / Communion 

 9:15 am - Adult Sunday School (lounge) 

 9:15 am - JAM Sunday School (basement classrooms) 

 10:30 am - Late Service / Baptism 

Monday 9:30 am - Quilters (lounge) 

 5:30 pm - Bell Choir 

 6:30 pm - Altar Guild Meeting 

 7:30 pm - Dartball (Away)  

Tuesday 11:00 am - Ruth Circle 

 7:00 pm - Special Funds Meeting (lounge) 

Wednesday 9:30 am - Miriam Circle (lounge) 

 6:30 pm - Hannah Circle (lounge) 

 6:30 pm - Day School Board Meeting 

Thursday 11:00 am - Adult Bible Study 

 6:30 pm - Choir Rehearsal  
 

WELCOME to First St. John Lutheran Church! We’re happy you’re here. If you are visiting with us, please 
sign the guest book in the Narthex (lobby). 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER: Please remember to silence your cell phone before church begins. Thanks! 
 

BAPTISM TODAY is for Caelin Baxter, born February 28, 2013, to Crystal and Chad Baxter during the 
10:30 am service. 
 

2023 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS: 2023 Financial contribution statements were mailed out on Friday, 
January 26th to all who did not receive them in-person.  
 

PLEASE RETURN BAPTISMAL INSERTS: After the 10:30 service, please place the baptism inserts from 
the bulletin in the plastic bins located in the Narthex (lobby) or on the small pew by the door near the choir 
loft. Thank you.  
 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL join us each Sunday at 9:15am for Sunday School in the lounge. We will study 
the gospel using the three Cs- Context, Character, and Conclusions. Please join us for coffee, tea, donuts, 
and Bible study. Questions? See Bob Haar. 
 

J.A.M. SUNDAY SCHOOL meets every Sunday at 9:15 am in the JAM area (basement of the church). 
Please join us each week! 
 
 
 



QUILTING NEWS: meets each Monday at 9:30 am in the lounge, until about 1pm. We quilt each 
Monday morning though the end of March, which will be March 25th. We follow Oregon Schools for any 
cancellations due to weather. Everyone is welcome, no experience necessary! If you have any 
questions, please call Jane Neal at 419-276-5057. 
 

EASTER FLOWER SALE: Lilies, daffodils, hyacinths, and tulips are again available to choose from. Plants 
are $15 this year, and the deadline for turning in orders is Sunday, March 17th. Order forms are in the 
Sunday bulletins and the February newsletter.  
 

SOCKS FOR SALEM: The Quilting group is collecting socks for Salem Lutheran Church’s neighborhood 
ministries. They accept new or gently used socks for men, women, and children. Last time, we collected 
250 pairs of socks! Collection boxes are in the lounge and the Narthex (lobby). Donations will be accepted 
through the end of February. Thank you!  
 

SOUPER BOWL OF CARING: We are collecting money and canned goods to help fund the Lutheran 
Social Services of Northwestern Ohio’s local food pantry. Every dollar you donate will go directly to 
purchase food for the pantry. (Lutheran Social Services Food Pantry will be our monthly ministry outreach 
for February as well.) Grocery carts are available for your food donations, and a soup pot is in the Narthex 
to collect monetary donations—whatever you can give—to help Lutheran Social Services provide food for 
people in need. In January you donated a total of 105 food products! Let’s keep it going! 
 

LENT/HOLY WEEK SERVICES:  
Feb 14th      Ash Wednesday (and each Wednesday following during Lent) – Services at 11am / 7 pm 
Mar 24th      Palm Sunday       8:00 am, 10:30 am   
Mar 28th      Maundy Thursday     11:00 am, 7:00 pm 
Mar 29th      Good Friday       12:00 pm  
Mar 31st          Easter Sunday         8:00 am, 10:30 am  
 

CIRCLE NEWS:  Ruth Circle will meet on Tuesday, February 6th at 11:00 am in the lounge. 
      Miriam Circle will meet on Wednesday, February 7th at 9:30am in the lounge. 

    Hannah Circle will meet again on Wednesday, February 7th at 6:30 pm in the lounge. 
 

WINSLOW SCHOLARSHIP NEWS: This scholarship is for high school seniors who are members of First 
St. John and will attend college for the 2024/2025 school year. Applications are in the church office M-F 
9:30am-4pm. Turn in your completed application to the church office by March 29th to be considered. 
Money is supplied from proceeds of the Winslow Memorial Golf outing held each summer, along with 
donations from church members.  
 

MONTHLY MINISTRY OUTREACH for February is Lutheran Social Services. Special pink envelopes are 
available in your pew if you would like to donate. Make checks out to First St. John and write “LSS Food 
Pantry” on the memo line, and place in the offering plate or mail it to the church. Thank you. 
    
FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER: Is available for pick up in the Narthex (lobby) and the lounge if that is how 
you receive them. Newsletters were emailed and “snail” mailed this past week.  Please let Jennifer know 
if you have not yet received it, or of any issues you may be experiencing.  
 

DARTBALL On Monday, February 5th at 7:30 pm, the FSJ teams will be playing away matches. First St. 
John # 1 will play at Prince of Peace, and First St. John #2 will play at Trinity. 
 

PERSONAL NEEDS PANTRY FOCUS FOR JANUARY are paper towels, however we are accepting any 
of the items on our list you are willing to give. We also launched an Amazon online wish list this past week 
allowing anyone interested in donating to purchase on Amazon and ship directly to the church pantry. In 
our first full week of launch we have collected 256 products! What an amazing response! The link has 
been shared via email and posted on the First St. John Facebook page and included in the February 
Newsletter.  You can also deposit any items donated in the green bin in the lounge or the pull-out drawer 
in the narthex (lounge). 
 

 
 
 



ALTAR FLOWERS NEEDED If you would like to place flowers on the altar to honor or remember a loved 
one, you can use the red sign-up book under the main bulletin board in the narthex (lobby). 2024 FLOWER 
SIGN UP SHEETS for January through October are now in the book and ready for sign up! 
 

2023 FINANCIAL RECAP In 2023, FSJ members generously contributed over $400,000 in which a 
portion was directed toward designated funds (ex. debt retirement) as well as the operating fund. With 
that being stated, the operating account (day-to-day expenses) had a year-end deficit of $25,632 which 
was covered by the FSJ reserve account. There were several maintenances expenses with electrical/ 
boiler repairs & stripping/waxing floors in the educational building (custodial services) that were not 
expected. At this time, please review your stewardship to FSJ so that we can continue with our worship 
experience for years to come. I am grateful for everyone's dedication, time, financial support, & talents 
given to the church & Lord which is evident on our church campus with numerous organizations that 
serve the community & each other. What a blessing!    ~ Bill Nelson (Treasurer) 
 
HOW KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM HELPS FIRST ST. JOHN: By creating an account 
with Kroger and linking your card to our church’s code, your purchases automatically begin accumulating 
rewards every time you use your card (excluding some purchases). Visit the website at 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com to sign up. First create an account, then under your profile select an 
organization to be your designated community reward recipient. You’ll need your e-mail address and your 
Kroger Plus Card number (located on the back of the card). Once your account is set up, select First St. 
John Lutheran Church by using our designated number: #83476    Thank you for your support! 
 

GENACROSS UPDATE: On January 18th a virtual meeting was held by the board of directors & leadership 
teams of Genacross Lutheran Services. The meeting was to announce an opportunity to join Radiant 
Alliance, Inc. as an affiliated organization. Radiant is a newly formed nonprofit organization whose current 
affiliates include United Church Homes, Metta Health, & CareSource. Reasons for joining this organization 
are (but not limited to): innovation & excellence in caring, leverage resources & expertise, unprecedented 
scale, & access to capital. There were 42 delegates present for the meeting with the resolution being 
passed by an 85% positive vote. More to follow in the near future.  
 

DISCOUNT CARD FUNDRAISER: The FSJ Day School is once again selling discount cards. For $20 you 
will enjoy discounts at many different local businesses for an entire year. The card will pay for itself after 
just a few uses. Buy one today from either the Church or Day School office. They make great gifts. Please 
consider supporting this Day School fundraising effort! You can pick one up from Jennifer in the church 
office as well M-F 9am-4pm. 
 

LOST AND FOUND any items found during the week or over the holidays are placed on the white tables 
in the lounge or with Jennifer in the church office.  If you are missing any items, please feel free to contact 
the church office at 419-691-7222 to check and see if we may have them!  
 

WE ARE HIRING! We are searching for a Facility Maintenance Manager. The primary function will be to 
perform the custodial duties and light maintenance work in the church/educational building, along with 
assisting the trustees in being present for outsourced inspections and repairs. For more information, please 
contact Pastor Rayl (pastor1@firststjohn.com) or contact the church office (419-691-7222).  
 

PORTALS OF PRAYER The January-March copies of Portals of Prayer are available in the Narthex 
(lobby), in the caddy on the wall outside the church, and in the lounge for pick-up.  You can also pick up 
during the week at the church office, or request a copy be mailed to you at the church office at 419-691-
7222 (office@firststjohn.com) 
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